
 

 

 
 
 
 

Board of Examiners of Psychologists 
4201 Patterson Ave., Baltimore, MD 21215 
https://health.maryland.gov/psych 

 
      December 18, 2024 
 
 
Dear Licensee/ Registered Psychology Associates: 
 
 The Budget Reconciliation Act of 2003 requires all Health Occupations Boards to 
verify that renewal applicants have paid all undisputed taxes and unemployment 
insurance contributions before renewing a license/registration.  Thus, all renewals are 
subject to verification through the State Comptroller’s Office.  The Comptroller’s Office 
has identified your name as delinquent in paying taxes or unemployment insurance 
contributions.   
 

Under the requirements of this legislation, the Maryland Board of Examiners of 
Psychologists (the Board) must have verification from the Comptroller’s Office that the 
tax or unemployment insurance contribution matter has been resolved before the 
Board’s issuance of a renewed license/registration.  You can renew your psychology 
license/registration once the Comptroller has notified us that the tax issue has been 
resolved.   
 

If the Board does not receive verification from the Comptroller by March 31, 
2025, your license/registration will be non-renewed.  The Board has no additional 
information regarding this matter.  For more information, contact the Office of the 
Comptroller at 410-260-7980 or 1-800-638-2937 outside of Central Maryland.  
     
       

Respectfully,  
Lorraine Smith, MPH 

      Executive Director 
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